



From: Rebecca Carrigan

Sent: 19 September 2019 16:39

To: English, Rachel
Cc: Tim Carrigan

Subject: Boston House, 36-38 Fitzroy Square - Application Number 2019/3961/P

## Dear Rachel

I am writing to voice my concerns about and objections to the change of usage and scope of the proposed application for Boston House, 36-38 Fitzroy Square. The application has the potential to have a significant and detrimental impact upon both the character of the square and the lives of residents and other businesses in the square. The square is a quiet, mixed-use square with many residents present in the evenings and weekends. Currently businesses and residents follow a strict guide on scope and timings of events which have a significant impact on the rest of the square. The change of use to include the number of proposed students (initially 210 students which is similar number to the staff level in during Arup's tenure, up to 1200 eventually) would impact the square hugely in a negative way. Currently businesses tend to finish by 6pm so to allow classes to run until 10pm weekdays and over the weekend would seriously change the noise and nuisance levels for the rest of the square's residents. How many evening and weekend students would there be? The noise from students and staff leaving in the evenings and at weekend would create an unacceptable nuisance and the monthly licence social would add substantially to this nuisance. Antisocial behaviour on the square has been halted at personal expense by some residents and businesses by the hiring of a security guard. How would the college assure locals that no antisocial behaviour will return due to the excessive number of students. The square is a pedestrian zone - how many vehicles and deliveries will be required to service the business? While all residents and businesses have access to the gardens, an increase in footfall in the gardens due to the presence of so many students each and every day the school is open would damage the grass and aspect of the gardens for everyone else. I would hope that there would be a restriction put on times the students are allowed to use the gardens and to keep it to specific events such as graduation services which would be agreed with the Garden Committee in advance as per their guiding rules. Also, the gardens are open at lunchtimes to the public between May and September. They are closed to the public the rest of the year to allow the gardens to recover, grow and be a peaceful haven for the Frontagers. If a large number of students were allowed in all year round the garden would suffer and I would expect the committee would review being able to open the gardens to the public at all in order to preserve its condition. I see no provision in the plans for the extra bicycles and vehicles students and staff may bring. No bikes are allowed to be left on or around the square's railings and garden so provision would have to be provided elsewhere. The school should be closed by 8pm (but preferably 6pm) on week days and closed completely at weekends.My main objection to the current planning application is the scale of the student body and its impact on the other Frontagers' community. I would like to see planning conditions imposed that ensure Fitzroy Square retains its residential and peaceful character in the evenings and at weekends.

Best wishes Rebecca Carrigan



----Original Message----

From: richard Greer

Sent: 20 September 2019 11:10

To: English, Rachel

Subject: Planning Application for 36-38 Fitzroy Square

## Dear Ms English

I wish to formally register my very strong objection to the planning application for 36-38 Fitzroy Square.

The use of the property for a private university will have a damaging impact on the square, which at present has a balance of residential and office use. This square is unique in London, not only because of its architecture, but also because of its tranquility, a haven from the noise and crowds of nearby streets. This tranquility is enjoyed by both the residents, like myself, and office workers here, and also by those who visit the square, or just by chance may walk through it. The influx of up to 1,200 students will end such tranquility, especially in the evening.

Of equal concern to me is the very disingenuous approach by the applicant. I have great respect for the Camden planning authorities, having worked with yourselves when I applied for planning approval to refurbish my house. We employed a leading architectural firm, Carmody Groarke, and they said they had never had as rigorous and as well defined an approach to planning as they experienced with Camden. This is as it should be. I am concerned that the applicant has not behaved in a transparent manner, and in so doing, undermines due process.

Looking through the planning application, I have noticed a number of statements made by the applicant which, in my personal view, are at best disingenuous. At the meeting on 23 July, no mention was made of the potential use of the property being for up to 1,200 students, in a building that previously was used by approximately 200 office workers. The applicant has also said that the building would be used for both education and as offices: that may be true, but it is clearly primarily for classes. The proposal that the building would also be used as a "Community Facility" is surely a mockery, given the tight security arrangements required for a college, especially a private college.

With kind regards

Richard Greer

## OFFICE OF GUY RITCHIE

23<sup>rd</sup> September 2019

Dear Rachel

Boston House, 36-38 Fitzroy Square London W1T 6EY: Change of use from office (Class B1a) to a flexible use for use as either offices (B1a) and/or a non-residential education institution (Class D1) including internal alterations (Planning Application ref. 2019/3961/P)

Further to my letter dated 4th September, we have had time to further study the submission and now realise that the applicant isn't really the rather modestly scaled New College for the Humanities; rather, it is the Northeastern University, which is a very large and I believe profit-making US institution, which sees Fitzroy Square as its target for a new "campus".

This would be quite out of scale and character with the Square, and this knowledge turns me from a position of significant concern to one of outright opposition.

Furthermore, having students looking directly onto my property would be highly intrusive and a breach of my privacy.



Guy Ritchie

